5 July 1983

The Prime Minister has asked me to convey to you her warm thanks for the album of photographs which you sent to her yesterday. She is delighted to accept the album as a souvenir of her visit to your embassy on the occasion of the 400th anniversary of the establishment of diplomatic relations between Turkey and the United Kingdom.

The Prime Minister sends her best wishes to Your Excellency and to Madame Gumrukcuoglu.

AJC

His Excellency Mr. Rahmi Gumrukcuoglu.

THE TURKISH AMBASSADOR

43, BELGRAVE SQUARE LONDON, SWIX 8PA.
4th July, 1983.

Dear Mr. loles

As you will recall my wife and I gave a Reception to commemorate the 400th Anniversary of the establishment of diplomatic relations between Turkey and the United Kingdom and the Prime Minister very kindly honoured us with her presence.

Our Press Department has prepared a small album containing some of the photographs of the Prime Minister taken on that historic occasion. I wonder if I may seek your good offices to have it presented to the Prime Minister as a souvenir of her visit to our Embassy, the memory of which we shall always cherish.

Nothing will make us happier than if she would be kind enough to accept it.

De since by Rahmi Gümrükcüoglu

Mr. A. J. Coles,
Private Secretary to the Prime Minister,
10, Downing Street,
S.W.I.